
Hi All! June is here and with it comes warmer weather, the state opening back up ñand the concerns that 

are still very real for a lot of us, as well as civil unrest around the country. With all of these occurrences, 

life can be very difficult for even the strongest of us. Please keep your friends, neighbors, and strangers in 

your thoughts as we all learn how to navigate our individual and collective worlds moving forward.  

Here at the Extension Office we have continued to have the Programs on the Go, as well as online and 

mail programming for the Extension Homemakers and general population. Programs on the Go will con-

tinue for the next two weeks, but we will be taking a break to prepare for our Power of Produce program 

that happens at the farmers market beginning in July. The farmers market has started and are following 

state and local guidelines to keep customers safe during their visit. Please visit them when you have the 

chance. Also, the Produce Auction will be beginning soon. We know these are two important aspects of our 

farming community and community support is essential for their survival.  

We are still hosting the monthly Medicare Minute program on Facebook or Zoom. IF you need assistance, 

Sassia Hollenberg can help you.  

We have postponed the annual meeting until September. More information will be coming for how clubs 

can participate, as well as the election of new officers. We will have a virtual Homemaker Council meeting 

in July. Please call us if you were not able to participate in April and want to participate in the upcoming 

meeting.  

Family and Consumer Sciences News!  

A Message From Your President!  

Dear Brothers & Sisters,  

I want to welcome summer and wish you the joy of flower -lined paths and bird songs and sunny days. I 

know many of you are putting out gardens, both flower, and vegetable. These are all activities that can 

bring satisfaction and joy. Even just putting a tomato plant on your stoop can bring the taste of summer 

to our tables.    

 

I also know that many of you are worried about what else this summer might bring. More COVID prob-

lems? More protesting? Here in Bath county, I doubt that the rioting will take place, but I do know that it 

is a concern. There is little we can do about the COVID virus than to take precautions. Wear your masks 

and try to find nonwoven fabrics to use as a filter. Stick to small groups or outside meetings. Be cautious.  

As for the protests, I ask that you consider the pain people are displaying and listen to their requests. 

Many people in our country are not accepted based on their abilities or their personalities. Instead, we 

know racial discrimination occurs when it comes to hiring, housing, and community policing. Think of a 

time when you were bullied, snubbed, hurt, or disregarded. Then multiply that by every day of your life. I 

know  I  am guilty of the out of sight, out of mind thinking that lets me pretend there is no problem. But 

there is.   

  

We can change the world with kindness. We can. Talk to some of the church leaders in the African -

American communities and have them speak to your members. Converse with others who love differently 

than us, who experience life differently, who have different needs, upbringing, and knowledge. Jesus 

called on us to love  everyone . It is sometimes hard, but it is doable. Letõs reach out and bring a little 

healing to our county and beyond. Bring comfort to people who need it. Peace be with you.  

I am hoping to see you all sometime soon.  

Love, 

Judy Whaley  

Special points of interest:  

CALL  BEFORE  COMING  TO THE  

EXTENSION  OFFICE  IF  YOU  

NEED  SOMETHING   

PLEASE  HAVE  AS MANY  VIRTUAL  

MEETINGS  AS POSSIBLE !  

CLUB  REPORTS ARE DUE  BY 

JUNE  10!  

MASTER  CLOTHING  VOLUNTEER  

FORMS WILL  BE SENT  OUT  SOON!  

JULY  COUNCIL  MEETING  WILL  

BE ON ZOOM!  
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Building Strong Famil ies in Bath County  

Are you a senior who benefits from  Medicare? Do you 

know someone who does and needs assistance in under-

standing the benefits? Join Extension Homemaker and 

Insurance Agent Sassia Hollenberg as she presents 

Medicare Minute ña nationwide program that helps 

older adults and people with disabilities understand 

Medicare and health related insurance coverage.  

When: May 27, 2020  

Where: On Facebook Live or Call in at  

Time: 12pm  

 

 

Have a great day  

to al l of you born in 

June!  

Becky Anderson  

Cooper Cox  

Lisa Dailey  

Margaret Dawson  

Carol Everman  

Lois Ginn  

Dottie Goodpas-

ter  

Anita Heath  

Sharon Hegyi  

Judy Hughes  

Charlie Reed  

Helen Reynolds  

Maggie Roberts  

Debbie Weiner  

Carol Williams  

Sherry Vanover  

To be recognized for 

your birthday send 

in your birthdates 

to the office!  
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Building Strong Famil ies in Bath County  


